MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE GOLDSBORO CITY COUNCIL, WAYNE COUNTY
COMMISSIONERS AND LOCAL MUNICIAPLITIES
MARCH 1, 2022

The City Council of the City of Goldsboro, North Carolina, met in a Joint Meeting with the Wayne
County Commissions and local municipalities at the Maxwell Center, 3114 Wayne Memorial Drive, at 12 p.m.
on March 1, 2022.

Present: Mayor David Ham
Mayor Pro Tem Taj Polack
Councilwoman Hiawatha Jones
Councilwoman Brandi Matthews
Councilman Charles Gaylor, IV
Councilman Gene Aycock
Tim Salmon, City Manager
Roe O’Donnell, Temporary Assistant City Manager
Laura Getz, City Clerk

Absent: Councilman Bill Broadaway
Chairman Joe Daughtery provided the welcome.
Invocation: Vice-Chairman George Wayne Aycock, Jr. provided the invocation.
Chairman Joe Daughtery shared that meetings with the municipalities are planned to be held quarterly.
Introductions: A representative from each municipality introduced those in attendance.

Presentation: Christyn Fertenbaugh, NCDENR Project Engineer shared a presentation regarding the
Infrastructure Master Plan and Road to Viability (Exhibit A)

Municipality Discussions: Each group was given an opportunity to discuss issues affecting their municipality or
organization.

Mayor David Ham with the City of Goldsboro shared concerns regarding water and sewer.

Mayor Kenny Talton with the Town of Mount Olive shared concerns regarding Mount Olive’s moratorium
which is preventing growth for businesses or residential areas.

Mayor Darron Flowers with the Town of Fremont shared concerns regarding the town buying water and sewer
services to sell to residents.

Town Manager James Sullivan with the Town of Pikeville shared that his concerns were the same as other
towns.

Finance Officer Manasa Cooper, representing the Town of Eureka, said she would be interested in learning
Wayne County's plans.

Interim Mayor Ronda Hughes with the Town of Seven Springs shared concerns regarding maintaining residents.
Craig Fouch, Board of Education member shared concerns regarding teacher pay, teacher retention, position
vacancies and facilities that are in disrepair. He also shared that students are struggling and shared statistics on

students and their abilities.

The meeting adjourned at 1:58 p.m.
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